
l+I Crown-Indigenous Relations 
and Northern Affairs Canada 

Relations Couronne-Autochtones 
et Affaires du Nord Canada 

Nunavut Regional Office 
P.O. Box 100 
Iqaluit, NU, XOA OHO 

November 30, 2018 

Jaida Ohokannoak 
Technical Advisor II 
Nunavut Impact Review Board 
PO Box 1360 
Cambridge Bay, NU, XOB OCO 
Via electronic mail to: info@nirb.ca 

Your file - Votre reference 
03DN013, 03DN117, 03DN119, 03DN124 

Our file - Notre reference 
1233971 

Re: Notice of Screening for Department of National Defence's "DEW Line Sites 
Water Licence Renewals" project proposals 

Dear Ms. Ohokannoak, 

On November 9, 2018, the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) invited parties to 
comment on the Department of National Defence's "DEW Line Sites Water Licence 
Renewals" project proposals. Crown-Indigenous Relations and Northern Affai rs Canada 
(CIRNAC) has reviewed the project proposal and related documents, and has no 
comments to offer at this time pertaining to the NIRB's request. 

CIRNAC appreciates the opportunity to provide comments and looks forward to working 
with the NIRB and the Proponent, as necessary, throughout any further review phases, 
related to this project. Should you have any questions, please contact Julia Prokopick at 
(867) 975-4567 or by e-mail at Julia .Prokopick@canada.ca. 

Sincerely, 

Rachel Theoret-Gosselin 
A/Manager, Impact Assessment 


